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	Date
	Event
	Location
	Time
	Page

	Sat, Jan 26
	Cooking Demonstration
	Westminster Presbyterian church
	12:30 – 3:30 PM
	1

	Sat, Feb 2
	Chinese New Year Performance
	The EGG
	1:00 PM -
	2

	Sat, Feb 23
	Snowshoeing
	Five Rivers Environmental Center
	10:00 AM -
	1







 The Halloween Party, at the Friends Meeting House on October 26th 2007. 


 


    We had our most adventurous group of Chinese students and scholars ever attend the event! There were some amazing and very unique pumpkins carved, plenty of apple bobbers, and willing participants that; tried biting a donut off a string, pining a stalk to a pumpkin and tossing tiny pumpkins into various sized baskets (Our cutest, two year olds in costumes loved this)!!!! It was a real sharing experience; the highlight of the evening, was that this year, as well as having an English ghost story, we also had two Chinese people tell ghost stories. I believe everyone checked the house twice before they went to bed that night! 





The Christmas Party, at First Presbyterian Church on December 15th 2007.


 


As in the past years, it was, as always, a terrific event, even though we all missed the intimacy of Anne’s wonderful home. We started the evening, by seeing the famous Tiffany window “the sea of Galilee.” which is located in the church. We then shared a tasty potluck dinner, followed by carol singing, with the help of Bob on the trumpet and stories and songs from around the world. 





Suzhou University Education Delegation





	On December 9 and 10, our chapter hosted a five- member education group of delegates from Suzhou University, Jiangsu Province, China.  Anna Marfey hosted  the delegation in her home for dinner. Monday morning, the delegates attended a presentation given by Professor Hy Kuritz,, from the SUNY System.  Professor Kuritz explained the higher education system in the United States using our extensive  SUNY System as his example, detailing various campuses and programs offered.  A lively interactive discussion ensued with information being exchanged by both sides.  Luncheon and award presentations followed at the Dragon Buffet.  After lunch, the delegation departed for New York City. 











Snowshoeing Saturday February 23rd


     On Saturday, February 23rd at 10AM we will meet at the Five Rivers Environmental Center on Game Farm Road off Rte. 443 in the town of Bethlehem for our annual snowshoeing event. Snowshoes will be provided. If you have never snowshoed before, you are in for a treat. Wild animals are sure to share the trails with us.


    After, we will retreat to the warmth of the Delmar Reformed Church in Delmar for lunch and hot tea and hot chocolate. If you need a ride for this event contact Gene at gdamm@nycap.rr.com.


�


Help Us to Plan for This Year’s Annual Banquet:


Award Nominations and Volunteer Entertainers Needed


    We are now planning our 2008 Annual Banquet (to be held in late April or early May) and we need your help. Each year we present awards and include Chinese and American entertainment. We encourage you to make nominations for the Friendship Links Award. This award goes to the area individual or organization that is NOT a USCPFA member and has done the most to promote US-China Friendship. The deadline for nominations is February 22. Please tell us about any individual or organization in the Capital Region that we may not be aware of and that has been promoting US-China friendship. 


   We also would like suggestions or volunteers for entertainers. Performers will have about ten minutes each. 


   Please contact Mel (449-8817) with nominations and/or performer information and be sure to watch the next issue of this newsletter for all the details about our 2008 Gala event. We hope YOU will attend!




















CHINESE NEW YEAR, 4706, BEGINS IN FEBRUARY 7 in 2008


 


  The year 4076 is the year of the Rat. How can you celebrate in the Capital Region? 


  The CCC will hold it's annual Chinese New Year Celebration Party performances at The EGG in Albany starting at 1 PM on February 2. The tickets will be sold in Chinese School every Sunday. Tickets price is the same as last year's: $15 (central front seats, for adults), $12 (other tickets for adults) and $10 for Child and Senior. $35 for VIP tickets, $20 is donation. For additional details contact Guangyi Liu, the current CCC President, at 346-8683. 


   Another way to celebrate would be to attend NDTV's Chinese New Year Spectacular at Proctor's Theater in Schenectady on Feb. 16 or 17, Tickets at Proctors run from $20 to $40. If we hear of student celebrations at UALBANY or RPI we will let you know in our USCPFA UPDATE email system. Many of our local Chinese restaurants also have specials to celebrate the New Year. The CCC is selling a limited number of tickets ($6) to sponsored dinners at the Empire Buffet and Capital Buffet right after the Feb. 2 celebration at The Egg.


   The Chinese New Year is the longest and most important celebration in the � HYPERLINK "http://www.infoplease.com/id/A0002076" \t "_blank" �Chinese calendar�. New Year festivities traditionally start on the first day of the month and continue until the fifteenth, when the moon is brightest. In China, people may take weeks of holiday from work to prepare for and celebrate the New Year.


    Legend says that in ancient times, � HYPERLINK "http://www.infoplease.com/id/CE007897.html" \t "_blank" �Buddha� asked all the animals to meet him on Chinese New Year. Twelve came and Buddha named a year after each one. He announced that the people born in each animal's year would have some of that animal's personality. Those born in rat years tend to be leaders, pioneers and conquerors. They are charming, passionate, charismatic, practical and hardworking. � HYPERLINK "http://www.infoplease.com/biography/var/gwynethpaltrow.html" \t "_blank" �Gwyneth Paltrow�, � HYPERLINK "http://www.infoplease.com/biography/var/benaffleck.html" \t "_blank" �Ben Affleck�, � HYPERLINK "http://www.infoplease.com/biography/var/samuelljackson.html" \t "_blank" �Samuel L. Jackson�, � HYPERLINK "http://www.infoplease.com/biography/var/williamshakespeare.html" \t "_blank" �William Shakespeare�, and � HYPERLINK "http://www.infoplease.com/biography/var/wolfgangamadeusmozart.html" \t "_blank" �Mozart� were all born in the year of the rat. 


    At Chinese New Year celebrations people wear red clothes, decorate with poems on red paper, and give children "lucky money" in red envelopes. Red symbolizes fire, which according to legend can drive away bad luck. The fireworks that shower the festivities are rooted in a similar ancient custom. Long ago, people in China lit bamboo stalks, believing that the crackling flames would frighten evil spirits. 
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NEWSLETTER INFORMATION


Next NL Deadline February 15


  We invite you to submit articles for the newsletter to Editor Ping Peng, 1572 Dean Street, Niskayuna, NY 12309 or email at pping2001@hotmail.com. Tell us what you want and we will do our best to provide you with more information. Next deadline: February 15th, 2008.

















Review and Chinese New Year





Steering Committee meetings are open to anyone interested on Jan 15th and Feb 19th 7:00 PM at 112 Chestnut St. Albany.





Chinese Cooking Demonstration and Potluck Lunch at Westminster Presbyterian Church on 


Saturday January 26th 2007 at 12:30pm- 3:30 PM 


    We will be hosting our third annual Chinese Cooking Demonstration on Saturday January 26th 2007 at Westminster Presbyterian Church, 262 State St., Albany at 12.30 PM (the parking lot and entrance to the church hall, is located on Chestnut Street, between Dove St and Swan St). As in previous years, a Chinese cooking expert will show you step by step, how to make a Chinese dish. After the demonstration, you will get to sample the dish and share good food and friendship, at the potluck lunch that follows. Please bring your favorite dish to share; printed recipe sheets, would be a bonus, but are optional.


Whether you are Chinese or American, whatever your cooking skills; come out of hibernation, bundle up and increase your culinary knowledge. You will be glad you came!! Further details will be sent out in the e-mail updates. Please contact Alison at devonalison1@yahoo.com or call cell phone @ 518 461-6331 for more information and so we know how many to expect. We are looking forward to seeing you there!











Coming Soon: 


Cooking Demonstration


Jan 26


Snowshoeing


Feb 23
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Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bob Swires   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@peoplepc.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-461-6331 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Events: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Programs (monthly): Gene Damm � HYPERLINK "mailto:gdamm@nycap.rr.com" ��gdamm@nycap.rr.com� Phone: 518-482-7675


Membership – Hank Williams 518-456-6886, � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com� (46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084)











Type of Membership


Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40














Quick View Calendar





Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA				





Name _____________________________________________________________________		





Address _________________________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip _____________________________________________





Phone ________________________________________				    Circle one of the above





Email _______________________________________________________________________ 		     Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o 


Hank Williams, 46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084. Email: � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com�


All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter * Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Suzhou, China


    Suzhou is located in the center of the Yangtze Delta, in the south of Jiangsu Province, with Shanghai to the east, Zhejiang Province to the south, Wuxi City to the west and the Yangtze River to the north.


    Built in 514 BC, Suzhou is an ancient city with a 2500 years' history. The unique characteristics of the past are still retained in present-day Suzhou. The double-chessboard layout of Suzhou, with 'the streets and rivers go side by side while the water and land routes run in parallel', are preserved basically intact. Strolling the streets, you can feel the unique lingering charm of this landscape left by its long history.


    As the saying goes - 'Gardens to the south of Yangtze River are the best in the world, and Suzhou gardens are the best among them'. These gardens attain their high reputation not only for their vast numbers, but also for their charming natural beauty and harmonious construction. At present more than 60 gardens are kept intact in Suzhou, and a series of them have been listed in the World Heritage List, including the � HYPERLINK "http://64.233.167.104/attraction/jiangsu/suzhou/humble_garden.htm" �Humble Administrator's Garden�, the � HYPERLINK "http://64.233.167.104/attraction/jiangsu/suzhou/lingering.htm" �Lingering Garden�, the � HYPERLINK "http://64.233.167.104/attraction/jiangsu/suzhou/wangshi_garden.htm" �Garden of Master of Nets� and the Mountain Villa with Embracing Beauty.


    Rating alongside these classical gardens are the exquisite water townships in Suzhou. � HYPERLINK "http://64.233.167.104/attraction/jiangsu/suzhou/zhouzhuang.htm" �Zhouzhuang�, Mudu, � HYPERLINK "http://64.233.167.104/attraction/jiangsu/suzhou/tongli_town.htm" �Tongli Town� and so on should not be missed by any visitor. In any water township of Suzhou, a number of Ming and Qing dynasty preserved buildings can be found. The natural sights and human landscape enhance each other's beauty, which is a great attraction to visitors who linger there.


    As one of the famous tourist cities in China, Suzhou has made a great improvement to its basic facilities and tourist functions. Suzhou is accessible by plane, train and bus. Star-rated hotels with good services and reasonable guesthouses and hostels provide a range of lodging. Of course, tasting local delicacies should not be forgotten in your journey. Authentic Suzhou cuisines and snacks can be found in Guan Qian Street, where delicious food and friendly service are memorable. When night falls, Suzhou City is quiet and peaceful. You can enjoy it while sipping a cup of tea in any teahouse. 


			             	--TravelChinaGuide





A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org�. 


�























      


  Looking back at 2007, our Chapter has accomplished a lot. In addition to regular social programs, i.e. snowshoeing, bowling, table tennis, Halloween party, Holiday party, etc., there were also many interesting and informative speakers. We also held special events at Guilderland Library and NYS Museum for Chinese New Year and Chinese Culture Day. 


  Our Chapter hosted several delegations from China in 2007, and signed a Cultural Exchange Agreement with Hebei Chinese Culture College. The bi-monthly newsletters and emails keep us informed of what’s going on. My deep appreciations to those who help to make 2007 a success. 


  Similarly, it will be an exciting year for 2008! I am asking more of you to get involved in our programs, i.e. offering ideas, and/or planning, carrying out the programs. If interested, please don’t hesitate to contact me or any contacts listed in the Newsletter. And, I would really like to see more of you attending our programs. 


  My best wishes for you and your family in 2008!  


                       			Kirk
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President - Kirk Huang


Membership Chair – Hank Williams
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January – February 2008 Issue











* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" service.
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Culture Corner








CHAPTER LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEER TO LEAD OUR PR EFFORTS


While we hold at least two excellent/ informative/ unique programs a month, we seldom obtain much media attention. This could change is someone reading this newsletter article volunteers to help build US-China friendship in the Capital Region by starting to send notices/stories to local newspapers, tv stations and radio stations. If this is something you think you can do please contact either Kirk or Mel and let them know that you are interested.

















HAPPY NEW YEAR!
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